Net Requirements Transparency Process for Slice/Block and Block Customers
Description of Changes and a Response to Comments
September 30, 2015

As part of its Net Requirements Transparency process, on July 31, 2015 BPA published the
Slice/Block and Block customers’ FY2014 and forecast FY2016 Total Retail Load (TRL) and
Dedicated Resource data. A review and comment period followed, which was closed on
August 14, 2015.

During the comment period, Benton PUD submitted an updated TRL energy forecast for
October 2015 — September 2016. The updated forecast is based on a different monthly
shape, in comparison to the previous forecast. However, the annual MWh sum of Benton
PUD’s monthly TRL energy amounts did not change.

Additionally, during the comment period, Cowlitz found an error in its FY16 Dedicated
Resource energy amounts. The amounts were too high by 1 MWh in each month due to a
rounding issue in BPA’s Agency Load Forecasting (ALF) system.

All changes described above are in red font in the final data published on
September 30, 2015.



